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Applicant and Owner

Steve Garrett, Lucido and Associates, 

Acting as the agent for 

Mattamy Palm Beach, LLC

Port St. Lucie Governmental Finance Corporation 



Proposed Project

• An application to modify the master development plan, Map H, of 
the Southern Grove DRI.  

• No other changes are proposed to the DRI development order 
conditions approved through Resolution 21-R136 on November 8, 
2021. 



Location



Aerial



Proposed Changes to Map H

1. ± 30.86 acres located at the NW corner of SW Village Parkway and Paar Drive

from 23.98 acres of Neighborhood/Village Commercial and 6.88 acres of

Residential to Mixed Use

2. ± 40.05 acres located at the northwest corner of SW Village Parkway and

Becker Road from Neighborhood/Village Commercial to Mixed Use

3. ± 32.20 acres located at the SE corner of SW Village Parkway and Marshall

Parkway from Neighborhood/Village Commercial to Mixed Use.

4. ± 15.49 acres located at NE corner of SW Village Parkway and Marshall Parkway

from Neighborhood/Village Commercial to Employment Center.





Impacts and Findings
• Section 380.06(7)(a) of the Florida Statutes requires any proposed change to a

previously approved DRI to be reviewed by the local government based on the
standards and procedures in its adopted local comprehensive plan and adopted local
land development regulations.

• The proposed changes to Map H are consistent with a proposed large scale
comprehensive plan text amendment to amend Figure 1-4 of the Future Land Use
Element (P22-039).

• Transmittal hearing for the proposed comprehensive plan amendment was held on
March 28, 2022.

• DEO completed their review and issued a no comment letter on April 28,2022.

• The adoption hearing for the proposed comprehensive plan amendment is scheduled
for 9/26/2022 Special City Council meeting.



Recommendation

• The Planning and Zoning Board recommended approval of the
proposed amendment at the April 5, 2022 Planning and Zoning Board
meeting.

• The Planning and Zoning Department staff finds the petition to be
consistent with the intent and direction of the City’s comprehensive
plan and recommends approval of the proposed 9th amendment to
the Southern Grove DRI to amend Map H.


